TILTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION
JULY 19, 2010

MINUTES

Members present: Chuck Mitchell, Kathi Mitchell, Sukie Clark, Ben Wadleigh, Jon Scanlon and Jim Cropsey.  Also present: Eliza Conde, Secretary, Joyce Fulweiler and Carolyn Hurst.
Minutes:  Jon Scanlon moved, seconded by Ben Wadleigh to accept the minutes of June 21, 2010 as read.  Motion passed.

Conservation easement:  Jasen Stock had previously informed the Commission that the easement document has been completed and is being reviewed by the property owner’s attorney.  When finalized, Jasen will make arrangements for signatures before a notary.
Non-Public:  At 7:10 pm Kathi Mitchell moved, seconded by BenWadleigh to enter into a non-public session in order to discuss potential purchase of property.  Motion passed.  At 7:44 Kathi Mitchell moved, seconded by Ben Wadleigh to end the non-public session.  Motion passed.

Belknap Subaru:  At the Land Use Office’ request, Chuck and Kathi Mitchell visited the 18 Bittern Lane property.  The prospective buyer would want to remove trees abutting Ice House Pond in order to gain visibility for an automotive sales business.  Members reviewed the Wetlands Ordinance which requires a 20’ undisturbed wetlands buffer and also considers wildlife habitat.  The Shoreland Protection Act does not have jurisdiction of the pond.  Chuck suggested that a wetland scientist should look and the area between Rte 3/11 and the proposed parking lot.  After further discussion it was agreed that more specific plans are needed in order to make recommendations.

Jim Cropsey moved, seconded by Ben Wadleigh to send a letter to the Planning Board suggesting they require the applicant to come before the Conservation Commission for wetland issues before any decisions are made.  Items of concern are:
· A wetland scientist should  review the impact of cutting trees adjacent to the pond and on wildlife.  
· Need a full wetlands delineation of the property

· Need more information of the plan for removal of trees and what vegetation would replace the trees.

· Need information on how runoff will be treated in order to have no impact on Ice House Pond.

· The further impact on wildlife with additional impermeable surface.

Motion passed.

Other:
1. On the corner of Clark and Calef Hill Road the state required the removal of a second driveway.  As there were issues with drainage, Chuck Mitchell advised the property owners to get a wetlands scientist to determine if there would be any wetlands impact.
2. Greg Stone is considering placing a conservation easement on his property.

3. Jim Cropsey asked if there is any violation of the 20’ wetlands buffer where filling is occurring on Rte 3/11.  Chuck Mitchell replied that he has looked at the property and if appears that the filling is outside the buffer area.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza Conde, Secretary
Tilton Conservation Commission
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